Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Globe Public House, London Road, Nottingham on Monday, 18th May, 2008.
Present: Hugh McClintock, Margaret Kennerley, Malcolm Kennerley, David Clark, Liz Kirk, Susan Young, Andrew Househam, David Miller, Chris Gardner, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, Mara Ozolins, Coral Simpson, John Bannister, Terry Scott, Martin Quarton, Henry Twigger, Roy Wilson.

Apologies were received from: Roger Codling, Alison Russell, Peter Osborne, John Wilson.

The meeting opened with a presentation by Colin Hazelden of BBC East Midlands, followed by a lively question and answer session … 
Matters Arising from the minutes of 20th April, 2009.

a) Raising the Profile of Pedals: It was agreed that the next step in raising the organizations profile was to encourage more people to be actively involved in running the proposed events such as Pedals Roadshows, talks at major worksites and liaison with local Transition Nottingham groups.
b) Cycle Maps: CycleNation are encouraging the adoption of a consistent map style, based on cyclists’ preferred routes. André of Cyclenation has met Steve Brewer to discuss the next updates for Nottingham and the new guidance soon to be produced by Howard Boyd of Birmingham Pushbikes for Cyclenation. New recommendations may be launched at the CycleNation/CTC conference to be held here in Nottingham in November. Steve Brewer suggests next year having four maps to cover the City, instead of the current two, but this is still under discussion.

c) CycleNation/CTC Conference: A meeting will be held on 2nd June with André and Sam from CTC to start planning the November conference. A suggested theme is Cycle Campaigns working in partnership. The meeting will start from the station at 11 am. Other Pedals members are encouraged to join. Hugh is to confirm the booking of space at Byron House (NTU students union).
d) Co-operation with Transition Nottingham (TN): Hugh is to meet TN on Thursday 19th June. It is proposed for Pedals to have an input into the TN Energy event in Sneinton on 28 June. 
e) Pedals Roadshows: The first “roadshow” event is planned for Beeston. Hugh is to liaise with Mara on the organization and publicity. The event also has the support of Andy Pooley, Community Development officer for Broxtowe Borough, as well as Robin Phillips and Mara Ozolins, local Pedals members in Beeston.
f) Co-operative Community Fund: It was suggested that an application could be made to help fund the conference. There was a discussion that the application would need to focus on a local, rather than national benefit. Hugh to follow this up, in consultation with Andrew Martin and Malcolm Kennerley

g) County council cycling wish list: Hugh has met Clive Wood, who wanted a list of items that could be implemented in the short-term. Hugh mentioned a broader point that if the Conservatives win the local elections for the county council, cycle provision could become a much lower priority. He agreed to write to Councillor Kay Cutts about this.
h) Pedals “17-point” plan: It was agreed that it was a good idea to keep the list to one page. Hugh agreed to check through Arthur’s abridged version and finalise it with the inclusion of a more appropriate title ‘Pedals Strategic Vision’.
i ) Pedals name. No further comments. It was agreed to leave the current title unchanged.
j) Finance Issues:

Susan has had a hand-over meeting with Alison Russell; most people still need to change their standing orders to the new Co-op Bank account. It was agreed to support Susan as a third Pedals member to attend the conference in Manchester.
Next Meetings: In June, John Hindle from the Environment Agency is coming to discuss cycle paths relating to the next stage of their Trent Left Bank flood alleviation plans. In July there will be another meeting with “breakout” sessions; focusing on future allocation of Pedals priority and lower priority roles. August will be an informal meeting; September will be a full business meeting; October Nicola Jones from Sustrans has agreed to come and in November it was agreed to invite a county councillor relevant to cycling – depending on outcome of next month’s elections.

Forthcoming Events:
Capital One Environmental Day, 24th June. Hugh will be doing a presentation. Dave Clark will help with a stall. Hugh to give times to Dave. When available.
Transition Nottingham Energy Day, 28th June.

Rushcliffe4Health, 5th July. It was agreed that there were not enough volunteers to run a stall. On the same day Dave Clark has agreed to run a stall at Colwick Woods.

There was a discussion as to what has happened to the spare set of display boards in case two events happen on one day. We updated two sets last year but one seems to have gone missing.
West Bridgford Summer Gathering, Sat. 6th June: Andrew Martin to offer a Dr Bike clinic. Hugh is to contact Karina Wells. 
Wheelie Big Breakfast, 17th June.  People were encouraged to sign up and get others to do so.
Andrew Martin would welcome support for cycle maintenance events to be run at the SUMAC centre on 26th May and 13 June.

On Sat. 13th June is the Lenton Festival; Liz and Dave will take the stall.

Soon, new materials will be needed, e.g. more business cards. 
30th Birthday celebration meal, 1st June. Andrew Martin is co-ordinating. 22 expected.
November national campaigners’ conference. Offers of accommodation for visiting campaigners are needed.

Cycle facility and other traffic management matters
a) Bar Lane, Aspley, near Nuthall Road junction (Sustrans route 6): Parked cars block the cycle route on a tricky uphill section. Andrew Martin to draft an email and send to Hugh to pass on to Chris Carter at the City Council.
b) Tesco, Beeston, planning application: Hugh has sent comments to Broxtowe planning dept.

c) Suspension Bridge: Planning permission has been granted and work should begin very soon. 
d) Emmanuel School, Gresham Park, West Bridgford: This new cycle path is finally due to be opened next week, a year after its completion!
Pedals Website: Hugh appealed for members to send in photos for the website, and also to visit the website and send comments to Larry and himself.
Report on Velo-City Conference, Brussels: Hugh reported that Karlsruhe, Nottingham’s twin city in Germany, is developing itself into one of southern Germany’s main cycling cities and is one of 4 German cities (out of 91 bidding) selected by the Federal Environment Office to implement the first phase of their campaign to make explicit links between cycling and the need to reduce C02 emissions.

He suggested that it would be useful to develop links with local authorities and campaigners there and encourage councillors to take an interest in these developments. 
There will be an extra Velo-City conference in Copenhagen in 2010, to follow on soon after the UN Climate Change conference in Copenhagen this December, as Copenhagen City Council are very keen to underline the links between the two events.
The meeting closed at 10.30 pm.

